


Sunshine Heights Owners & Residents Association







Sechelt, BC




Minutes of Directors Meeting  March 20th 2019
Call to Order: 7.05 pm
Attendance:    Dave, Guy, Lezlie, Lou, Peter, Stu, Wilma.

Chair: Dave
Agenda: Add contingency fund strategy to old business.  Add to new business: $5000.00 to investment account. Community support.  Adopted as amended. M/S/C.

Minutes from Previous Meeting:  Adopted as circulated.  M/S/C.
Reports:


   Treasurer: Balance at February 28th 2019 $10,128.00. There are some changes in bank fees on the accounts.


   Wharfinger: Notice about new keys going out with new contracts. Outer breakwater is in rough shape and will need some major repairs. Some signage and lights required. There is a need for more kayak storage. 

               President: Nil report


   Social Committee: The committee would like to pay the Dixons for their performance at Canada Day. This can be paid from the social committee budget.
Old Business: 


Liability Insurance: Dave still working on this.    Sewer Status: Should be finished by the end of March to complete the Lookout Avenue phase.    Constitution & Bylaws:    Peter has made changes per the last meeting. After discussion there were a few more changes. He will print them up so that they can be sent out to the membership for acceptance at the AGM.     Neighbourhood Garage Sale:    Set for May 4th 2019 from 9.00 until 2.00pm.  Wilma will post notices at the mail boxes and run an ad for 2 weeks in the Coast Reporter.     S.C.A.F.:    After discussion it was agreed that we should be part of this.    Warehouse Act:    Still in progress.    A.G.M.:    Confirmed for April 16th 2019 at the Community Church on Reef Road.    Contingency Fund Strategy:    Peter put forward a proposal for moving funds into the contingency fund. After discussion it was agreed to check some details first.At this time Lezlie moved that $5000.00 be put into a 1 year term. 2nd Dave. Carried.

New Business: 
        A.G.M.:    Dave will co ordinate and prepare the agenda. Dave asked which board members would be staying. Lezlie, Peter,  Lou, Stu and Ron will all stay for another year. Dave, Guy and Wilma are stepping down.     Abandoned Boat Non Payment:    Still in progress.     Investment of Additional Funds:    Covered under old business.    Community Support:    We would like to support the initiatives that are handling the abandoned boats. Some more research into this needs to be carried out. Also we would like to support the R.C.M.S.A.R.  Dave moved that we donate $50.00 to RCMSAR. 2nd Lezlie. Carried. 
By an on line vote this was amended to $150.00. Carried.
Correspondence: None

. 


Next Meeting:  A.G.M. On Tuesday April 16th 2019.

Adjourned: 9.00 pm.

